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Jack Brindley; Lafarge Diagram; 61cm x 160cm each;
steel, paint; 2012 (Photograph: Jack Brindley)

Jack Brindley; Diagram for a Table; 61cm x 160cm;
steel, oil on paper; 2012 (Photograph: Jack Brindley)

A Submersible: So firstly to ask about your Lafarge
Diagram and the Diagram for a Table pieces. I remember

last time we spoke you mentioned diagrams. I'd be
interested to hear about why you've used the term diagram
in the titles. What it is it about them that interests
you?
Jack Brindley: Titles can be problematic in so many ways,
but predominantly I think it’s an opportunity to give
people a reference point to understand the work through. I
became interested in thinking about my work as diagrams as
opposed to finished entities, perhaps to let them become
more adaptable as my way of thinking about the work
developed and to allow space for other emerging
potentials. I was interested in how diagrams could collect
a range of disparate terms, objects, materials or
references and put them together in a sort of objective
framework. Whilst the relationships proposed between them
are still highly subjective.
So a spider diagram for example is where a defined set of
terms are joined together with arrows and lines, and there
is an ambiguous, undefined relationship proposed.
Conceptually it was an interesting way for me to think
about the work because it was a way to put things into
context with each other mentally but also materially. A
diagram is both a conceptual and visual tool.
A S: So with Diagram for a Table, the way it is linear
with the black lines, was that related to that as well?
J B: I guess what I was thinking with that work is that
it's sort of a table with its function removed. I was
interested in how these concepts or things are taken out
of their position in the world they begin to operate very
differently, and I think that it is this alien quality
that makes us reconsider an object again. Diagram for a
Table was sort a proposition for something that could be a
table but without the tabletop. So it in a way becomes an
object of aesthetic choices, by removing things from their
context or their usability they take on an abstract or
cognitive form. Similar to the way a diagram works, it’s a
structure that doesn’t ‘do’ or explain much itself, but it
kind of gives you the impetus to address the situation
critically.
A S: There's something that's really distinctive about
being in an art gallery, well sometimes anyway. When
you're putting your work out in the gallery to exhibit, is
it kind of a different realm for you? Is it this idea of

the white cube as an isolated space for contemplation?
Maybe in Diagram for a Table for instance do you almost
see it as floating in a contemplative space?
J B: Yeah definitely. I think a gallery is a material in
its own right. It forms part of your work because it's
always as much of a choice to exhibit inside of a gallery,
as much as it is not to. And I suppose working inside art
institutions whether commercial or publicly funded, comes
with a lot of baggage. There’s definitely a sort of
critical lense that you look through when in a gallery and
this shifts depending on what sort of space you’re in.
There is a relationship between what you show and where
and I'm definitely interested in this idea of site
specificity or at least how the work becomes reconfigured
or re understood within its given context. I suppose I
feel uncomfortable with the idea of dropping a work into
any environment without acknowledging what that
environment was.
A S: I remember you were talking about the idea of
assembling different elements and I think with how you saw
each one as having its own symbolic meaning. So when we
see it we associate it with something else, with an idea
or an event and such. And at one stage I think you talked
about how that can lead to thinking about how those
symbols come to have those meanings in the first place.
And also you were saying how there's a relational aspect.
So these meanings that are referenced by individual things
that you're putting out in the gallery relate to each
other in perhaps interesting ways. Is that what you were
meaning at all? Or maybe it's different?
J B: I'm a bit apprehensive about the word ‘symbolic’ and
like to think of it as ‘emblematic’ instead
A S: What's the difference for you there?
J B: I suppose symbolic feels like it has a more
universalised meaning, like how a visible symbol directly
stands in for something abstract. I suppose what I meant
by emblematic, is that you can create an emblem, you can
give a persona or an identity to an object. So it can be
representative of thing or an idea, but not have to take
on its identity full whack. Its an illustration of a
symbol perhaps.
A S: I tend to associate symbolic as if there's a higher

realm somewhere. And then there are material things in the
world which are kind of less important. And they suggest
that. For you is everything more on the same plane. So
it's about individual things referencing other individual
things but there's no sort of higher realm involved?
J B: Perhaps. It's something that I'm really interested
in, how we now live through signs or symbols, it does seem
like there has been a flattening out of what is relevant,
whether everything is on the same plane or not I don’t
know. Everyone has amazing access to all forms of
knowledge on the internet now, so I suppose in that
respect things are leveled. But it's difficult to totally
believe that in a physical sense because some objects
obviously have a greater gravitas than others. And to go
back to your question I suppose that's the interesting
thing about art galleries in particular, that you can
imbue any object with any idea or emotion you want.
It can make something which would literally be a piece of
rubbish in any other context something quite desirable. So
it’s strange that once you introduce things to a gallery
context you also elevate that object to the status of art,
often regardless of your aims. That's something that
really interests me. But I think the reasons I want to
think of these objects as being emblematic of something is
to acknowledge particular situations where these objects
may have come from.
Perhaps it maybe easier to explain this through the work.
I'm using a lot of found publications at the moment and I
find them an amazing way to tap into what was the
zeitgeist of those times. Because everything from the
typography, the layout, the imagery and especially what is
said in the articles, really does represent what that
publication had in mind, what was at stake, what it was
trying to promote. So I find it quite a useful tool in
some respects because instead of trying to craft objects
to stand up or stand in for these ideas of politics, the
social, or any other notion. It’s more relevant to just
adopt objects specifically from those genres or times.
A S: Maybe it's clearer when you look back at a previous
time, say you’re looking at a publication now it's maybe
harder to see that?
J B: Yeah, I think publications have become a lot more
subtle nowadays because of the amazing speed people can

read or assess a visual image or object. There's a certain
crudeness about a lot of the older publications. I think
we've gone so far in designing a lot of these things that
perhaps what we do now is in reference to what has gone
before. During eras when universal trends or ‘isms’ could
take place such as Modernism, there was a real attempt to
break from the past and assert a new agenda or aesthetic,
and I don't think that happens now, I think we’re trying
to re-hash old aesthetics to align yourself with a
particular idea of it. I'm doing some work at the moment
with some architectural journals from the 1970's. And it's
amazing how they chose to present a future which we now
know didn't really take hold in the way they hoped it
would. Perhaps it's in the failings of those ideas which
make it difficult to have that same forthright opinion of
an overall zeitgeist now.

Jack Brindley; Wise Blood; dimensions variable,
steel, terrazzo tiles, found publication, concrete, coke can, 2012

Jack Brindley, Lafarge Diagram, steel and paint,
2012 & End Result, DIY Fruit of the Loom screen printed
Crass t-shirts, 2012 (Photograph: Jack Brindley)

A S: I'm sure that is the case. Looking now at some of
your recent work, for instance Wise Blood, it’s made up of
distinct elements. And also you have previously displayed
your Lafarge Diagram with the anarcho-punk t-shirts of End
Result. So here you've got distinct elements mixed
together from different works. So with regard to this way
of working…perhaps you'd call it assemblage, could you
talk about those pieces and what your thoughts were when
you were making those?
J B: Well I guess there are quite specific thoughts with
some of the objects which provoke me to make work with
them, and there's always a situation where you introduce
materials and ideas into the studio often just to try to
figure out a way to deal with them. Sometimes working and
reworking a set of ideas or objects they come to have a
life of their own and they start to interrelate and codepend with each other.
For example the t-shirts that you picked up on was
something that kept cropping up in different parts of my
work, because I'm so interested in what they offer I
wanted to introduce them to other works. Partially because
I’m still trying to understand of how to work with them
but also I feel that it would be cheating to say that
there was only one way that these objects can exist. And I
think having no fixed agenda with an object is sometimes
quite useful because they can continue to propose further
questions.
With the Crass t-shirts I was looking at these moments of

cultural significance and how we deal with them. We spoke
about what were the ideals of Modernism compared to the
reality of it, and I was really interested in how these
DIY anarcho kind of groups functioning in the late 70's
and 80's were a result of these societal and political
conditions and were almost an antidote to it.
What they had was a proposition for an alternative
society, opting out of capitalism to produce things
yourself for yourself. This particular band Crass, who’s
logo is on the t-shirts, didn't really produce many
records and when they did they were super lo-fi as a means
to opt out of a capitalist structure of selling objects
and brands. So, their merchandise was basically telling
people to go out and design and stencil their own t shirts
or jackets, and to make your own culture and community...
It was a broad reaching thing and it wasn't just about the
music. So I was very attracted to how these very utopian
ideals got disseminated over time and the idea of punk
shifted; nowadays you can find really cheap Crass t-shirts
sold on Ebay or any sort of market in any colour you could
ever want. Because the band chose to not copyright
themselves for moral reasons, a big market opened up
allowing for someone else to make financial gain.
So I suppose it's that thing, when you attempt to remove
yourself from a capitalist system, in a way you just make
yourself more marketable to it. The DIY music culture in
the UK has really died over the past 10 years and it’s
amazing how almost every band has their logos printed on
Fruit of the Loom t-shirts regardless of how ethically
corrupt the manufacturer is. But it's exactly the same
situation; ideals often get relegated to what is possible
in the real world. I chose these pastel coloured of Fruit
of the Loom t-shirts to screen print Crass's logo on. So
as a result the shirts seem to hold a footnote to a wider
story, and for me opens up a way to think of how objects
and logos circulate around society and the world.
A S: So you actually screen printed them yourself did you,
I didn't know that actually. Was that significant for you
as opposed to if you'd bought the t shirts there would
still be… was there some resonance in the way your were
acting out the DIY call to make your own stuff in this new
context, this skeptical context?
J B: Definitely yeah. Like you said, playing out their DIY
call but also framing it as an art object which turns it

again into something completely different. The art world
is a strange kind of phenomenon in itself and definitely
not devoid of its own economic ties. There's something
really problematic there which I'm really interested in,
the contradictions made producing objects to comment on
Capitalism when actually I suppose I’m also perpetuating a
different sort of commodity chain.
A S: A while back I saw Anthony Caro talking on The
Culture Show. He was saying that he has a conversation
with his sculptures when he makes them. So it's not like
he's got this thing in his head and then he's expressing
it, but rather he's having this experience himself with
objects, and at certain stage he stops and presents it. So
the sculptures could be seen as a certain point in the
conversation. It’s possible maybe that later he could go
back and continue the conversation by rearranging his
sculpture somehow.
I'm just thinking about this in relation to what you were
saying about how you take interest in ideas and then
research and research and then more interest comes about
in ways which you hadn't predicted.
For you is this different from the way Anthony Caro talks
to his sculptures? In that you seem to have this
interaction with these ideas and you put them in the
gallery. But it's not you saying ‘I've got this
relationship to these ideas, here they are for you to look
at’ like Anthony Caro was saying with his relationship to
sculptural forms. Instead are you saying, ‘I've reached
this stage in my thinking and now you the audience member
with your own ideas, you can sort of carry on the thought
process?’ I.e because the things in your work are
emblematic, there is more of a capacity for an audience
member to deal with them in their mind after seeing the
work? I only mention it because it seemed related to what
you perhaps meant when you said that what you make can
take on a life of their own. Or maybe not?
J B: I feel that what you use to make work has to have a
direct relationship to what you want to say. You have to
figure out what is the best material to get to the point I
suppose. But there is always a dialogue with you and what
you are making, you can have an idea of what something
should look like or do in a space but when you’ve made the
thing, and you're standing in front of it, your opinion of
it can be totally different from what you expected, things

often don't add up to what you presume they would. So I
suppose one thing is that it's a mixture of fulfilling the
ideas of what you want the work to do as well as allowing
the work to have the potential to deviate or to go in
another direction.
I think this also boils down to the fact that through
making art there's always a level of ambiguity and I think
you have to be open to the idea of interpretation from the
viewer. And I think the majority of artists are not so
keen to really pin down their artwork as to being such a
clear moment, as often it is the dialogue that surrounds
it or the potential for further thought that really makes
a good work of art.
A S: Yeah definitely I've noticed that.
J B: So yeah, materials are of course a massively
important element because it's the physical makeup of the
work and it is what gets seen. But there's always a
flexibility on the choices there because I think if an
artist has an interest they investigate the best way to
explore it or express it in material form.
A S: The thing that you were doing, did it intrinsically
tie it to an assemblage form or maybe it's broader than
that?
J B: Yes I think it does, but I don’t think that I only
work in that way. Sometimes when you make a work that
you’ve thought of it achieves what you thought it would.
And I'm quite happy for the work to do that. I suppose
when you show the work in the public realm it then exists
as a finished piece, whereas an object or something in the
studio has the potential to become something else. So I
guess there's something about where and at what moment
does that process exist.
A S: It would be interesting if you could talk about
social space, what you mean by that and how it relates to
or figures in your work?
J B: I guess forming the backbone of most of my work is an
interest in architecture. A lot of my influences come from
the built environment, our interactions with it, and why
things are chosen to be the way they are and how people
navigate them. I suppose what really interests me about
social and public space is the way the contemporary city

is no longer under the same demands as the ‘modern’ city.
So for example instead of having a city organised by
having the industrial elements grouped together because
that’s how you save and make money, the idea of industry
and labour has totally changed from these huge localised
sites to a nomadic way of working. Space is totally
altered with the advent of the internet, hotdesking,
omnipresent ‘wi-fi’ and globalised workforces has meant
that the space needed to produce capital has shrunk
massively and our requirements for space has changed.
There's this idea of connectivity via the internet. And
I'm interested in how the gathering or meeting that
happens in public places changes the distinction between
the private and the public, and work and leisure. So when
you get something like a coffee shop standing in as an
office, not only is everyone interacting with a virtual
social space outside of their immediate environment, but
there is also a commodification of space. As in, you
choose that coffee shop, and communicate over a chosen
branded drink to facilitate a mode of business. What I've
noticed recently about the way cities work it's this idea
that there's a certain amount of flexibility required of
space. I think this is something to do with the way
business now operate as a result of globalised
communication networks, but also as a fall out of the
credit crisis. With little economic certainty anymore, it
seems like these ‘temporary sites’ are like utopian
propositions for a way a space could be used, a way to
articulate fluid social relations.
So I suppose it's just where interactions take place, but
of course there is a definite politicisation of space.
Even ideas of the ‘social’ or ‘public’ are conditions that
are achieved through an economic circumstance. Also, I
think there's certain subliminal knowingness with these
things, people know how to present themselves in a public
environment and how to act in particular spaces but I
think people very rarely take a longer look or get a more
coherent understanding of what these spaces actually are
and how they actually function, and even what their
implied aesthetics promise to do. So a lot of the things
I've been making in the past year have had this in mind,
so taking objects or gestures outside of the public sphere
and reinvesting them in a different sort of language. So
for example I’ve been making a lot of these paintings on
glass, the motif of whitewashing is on the one hand a kind
of gesture found on empty shop windows, a sort of

meanwhile aesthetics until the property becomes
economically saleable again, but also could read as any
other gestural painting.
I think what I was really intrigued by was how a lot of
public spaces have been threatened with the change of
economy. So paint is used across society for many
different reasons and I’m interested in the different ways
its can function. This whitewashing technique which helps
aligns a space with a certain economic validity is a sort
of veiling and establishes a sort of future potential, and
I was interested in what that veiling meant. Looking at
those gestures that repeat across the city you can begin
to unfurl a set of quite interesting series of
relationships or hypotheses of why things are chosen to be
the way that they are.
A S: So in a sense is it about what kind of meanings there
are in public space?
J B: Yeah, and I guess there's a relationship between what
are the specific meanings and what are the implied ones or
interpretations.
A S: So are we talking about your Silicone Removal here?
J B: That's part of a similar series, looking at these
silicone gestures left on walls where a sign has since
fallen off, and you are left with this weird trace of
silicone.

Jack Brindley; Silicone Removal; 64 cm x 91 cm; glass,
silicone, wood, paint; 2012; (Photograph: Jack Brindley)

Jack Brindley; Studio Painting: Dec 2011;
91 cm x 130 cm; Studio detritus,
paint on canvas; 2012(Photograph: Jack Brindley)

A S: Studio Paintings: Halftone Rendition was one piece
that you exhibited as part of in Forward-Reverse at the
Schwartz gallery in April/May this year. I understand the
work was the result of putting photographs of your studio
paintings, (works which involved taping a piece of canvas
the the floor of your studio each month, and allowing it
to collect residual marks and detritus) through a process
used in printing to achieve gradations of tone called
Halftone. However in the reprdodution of the paintings the
halftone dots were dramatically enlarged so the image was
distorted when seen close up.
I think you said that for you, the use of the halftone
printing technique meant that the work in part could be
seen as referencing the previous function of the Schwartz
Gallery, because it used to be a print works.
I remember right at the start of the interview you were
saying you maybe didn't feel comfortable with dropping
something into the space without paying attention to the
context you were working in. So say if that gallery used
to be a textile mill, then would you have been inclined to
make some sort of reference to that. So is it like as well
as whatever else you’re doing, there's this parallel
interest on top of it simply just to make this reference
just to get the viewer aware of where they are and where

the viewer is situated? I'm just trying to get behind this
idea of making this reference to the previous function of
the gallery, of what's going on for you there?
J B: I'm interested in space and usages of space, there is
always a history and reasoning behind it. I'm interested
in how a lot of these post industrial sites are now being
turned into art galleries purely because of the economic
shifts and downfall of production in this country. As
industry takes up smaller and smaller spaces in the city
you kind this opening up of space and what often fills the
gap are these meanwhile projects which are frequently art
galleries or somehow associated with the arts. I think
it's important to look at the conditions that allow this
art gallery to be an art gallery, what's made it into an
art gallery because it obviously had a previous
incarnation as something else. I often make work with the
site that i’m displaying the work in mind to understand it
on its own terms, but the work doesn't always have to do
that.
I mean, the gallery is an object in it's own right, you
know a room in a way has sort of sculptural presence and
you always have to be sympathetic with that. So yeah it's
interesting to look at these reasons why areas are the way
that they are. But I wouldn't say that you have to at all
times or to make the work so specific. But when something
matches up, like I was working with these print techniques
and then being invited to take part in a show in an old
print factory it made a lot of sense to bring out this
work.
Links:
http://www.jackbrindley.co.uk
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